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Date: January 12, 2005 

To: Harold D. Coble 
Agronomist 
USDA/ARS/OA 

CC: Rick Melnicoe 
Director, Western Region Integrated Pest Management Center 

From: Jay Davison 
Northeast/Central Area Plant and Soils Specialist 
University of Nevada Cooperative Extension 

Hi, Harold: 

This is in response to your request for information on average 2,4-D rates on range and pasture 
lands in Nevada. In Nevada we only treat very small acreages of range and pasture lands with 
any herbicide. For example, the latest edition of the agricultural statistics report (2002-2003) lists 
only 825.3 acres of rangelands treated with herbicides and 539.1 of those acres were treated with 
2,4-D. The pasture figures are similar in that 977 acres were treated with herbicides, with 353 
acres being treated with 2,4-D. That being said I'm sure that additional acreages were treated, 
and not reported, but my experience is that the total amount treated annually is still minuscule 
when compared to the amount of range and pasture lands that exist in Nevada. 

As to rates, most treatments are for hard to kill noxious weeds or willows. In that case the rates 
are normally the maximum allowed so I would estimate that we are looking at approximately 2 
lbs/ae or ai/acre for most applications. 

Any more questions, please feel free to contact me. 

See you, 

Jay 
Jay Davison 
Northeast/Central Area Plant and Soils Specialist 
University of Nevada Cooperative Extension 
111 Sheckler Rd. 
Fallon, NV 89406 
Phone: (775) 423-5121 

	
  


